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5 October 2001

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and Telecommunications Commission (CRTC)

Ottawa (Ontario)

K1A 0N2

Subject:
Bell Canada proposed "Price Cap Review and Related Issues"



Public Notice CRTC 2001-37 

I wish to comment in particular on the possible doubling of pay phone rates for "indoor" locations.

Here in Montreal over the past few years, Bell has installed and continues to install, along with its competitors, many new pay phones, notably on sidewalks and in the Metro (subway). 

The sidewalk installations, which require underground telephone and electricity connections must be very expensive compared with indoor hookups. On this basis it appears that one might be asked to pay more for "outdoor" phone service rather than "indoor" service, the reverse of Bell's proposition!

As for the Metro, Bell has installed a minimum of 2 payphones per platform at every Metro station. On one busy platform at the Lionel-Groulx station there are no less than fourteen (14) payphones!

In view of these observations, I conclude that Bell is making a handsome profit from pay phones. If not why would it continue to install them? As far as I know it is not obliged to do so.

The 25¢ local call rate should therefore be frozen for the four year period under review. Moreover I fail to see why there should be discrimination between "indoor" and "outdoor" phones, since the latter cost more to install and are more subject to vandalism.

By the way, is a Metro pay phone "indoors" or "outdoors"?

If required, I give permission for these comments to be made public.

Yours truly, 

JohnBurcombe

4711 Palm Avenue, Montreal (Quebec) H4C 1Y1
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